
Audition & Portfolio Review FAQ 
Audition and Portfolio Review tips from the Arts Admissions Counselor 

Can I mail in my audition or portfolio?  

If you absolutely cannot visit campus to audition or review, you may mail in a DVD 

of your performance or your portfolio.  

What should I wear?  

You want to represent yourself in the best and most professional light, so business 

dress is most appropriate. On your visit, feel free to bring your “audition clothes” to 

change into before for the session.  

Should I bring my original artwork?  

We prefer to see your original artwork scanned or photographed, you can either 

present them in a printed portfolio or on a cd.  

Will I have an accompanist? 

If you will need a pianist, prior arrangements must be made with Admissions. 

Otherwise, you may sing a capella, with a track or accompany yourself. 

Who will watch my audition?  

The faculty in the respective department along with your admissions recruiter will be 

involved with your audition or review.  

How soon will I know if I received a scholarship?  

You should look to receive an award letter in the mail following your audition or 

portfolio review no later than 3 weeks after the session.  

How does the art portfolio review session work?  

You will meet and chat with the Art & Design Faculty. During this time, they will 

look through your portfolio and ask any questions they may have about you and your 

work. You will then step out of the review room with your Admissions Counselor 

while Faculty review your artwork. The Art & Design Faculty will then invite you 

back in to give encouragement and advice.   


